The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from May 14, 2020
Zoom Meeting ~ 5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Tina Buckel, Christian Mash, Linda Ashby, Clinton Bradley and Fred Fox. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director, Georgie Pingley, Executive Assistant and Ann Leighton, Coordinator of Public Services/Oakland Branch Manager. 
Diane Nye-Paugh was absent from the meeting.
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.

Thomas gave a quick video tour of the Accident Branch’s set-up in preparation for curbside service.

The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the April meeting. Linda motioned to approve the minutes as submitted and Fred seconded. The motion carried unanimously. 
The Financial Statements for April were reviewed by the group. Many expense accounts are underspent due to the extended closure. We are still unsure as to whether we will receive the final allocation from the state. Christian approved the financial statements and Tina seconded. The motion carried and the statements were received and filed.
The Director’s Report was reviewed by Thomas. 
Items of Old Business were discussed:

· Thomas discussed Stage 2 of the Covid19 “Tiered Response Plan” with the group: 

Stage 2:  Minimal Opening (Approved by Board 5/14/20 to take effect 5/18/20)
Activated during “Low Risk” stage as determined by Roadmap to Recovery
· Staff only access to buildings

· Essential staff expected to return to schedule, liberal leave in effect

· Essential staff defined as:

· Director  

· Branch Managers

· Maintenance

· Executive Assistant (working from home whenever possible)

· System Administrator

· Circulation Supervisor

· Additional staff members to be determined by Director and Branch Managers necessary for essential functions

· Nonessential staff remain paid per Policy #501 - Emergency Closing, assuming no funding changes

· Inter-branch deliveries resume

· Limited hours for curbside service

· Oakland:  Mon-Fri 11-6, Sat. 10-1

· Accident:  M-F 1-6, Sat 10-1

· Kitzmiller:  Mon, Wed 4-6, Tues, Thurs, Fri 10-1

· Friendsville: Mon-Fri 1-6, Sat 10-1

· Grantsville: M-F 1-6, Sat 10-1

· Curbside pickup of holds for patrons

· Patron phones from car to alert staff

· Staff places materials in trunk

· Adequate PPE stores required for this step

· Grantsville:  drive thru window employed for this

· Phone services return

· Bookdrops reopened

· Fine waiver in effect

· Adherence to SLRC’s best practices for materials handling:  https://www.slrc.info/uploadedfiles/slrc/home/slides/handling%20materials%20during%20covid-19-update03.30.2020.pdf
· CHIPS Wi-Fi in place

· Work related travel outside County banned

Thomas told the group he is not opposed to researching barcode-based self-check stations at this time. The group also discussed the pros and cons of returning DVDs back in their cases and shelving them. The group decided that the DVDs should remain as they are for now. 

Tina made a motion to approve Stage 2 of the “Tiered Response Plan” with the System opening for curbside service only and with limited hours beginning Monday, May 18, 2020. Fred seconded the motion and the motion carried.

· The group discussed the FY21 budget. The County’s finance department reported that they anticipate less than a $600K shortfall, which is much less than first anticipated.
· Georgie informed the group that she had received a message from Terri Kreit, SEK, regarding the $500 overcharge on previous year’s audit bill. She requested that a $500 credit be given on the Library’s FY20 audit bill.  After some discussion, Christian motioned to accept the request to receive a $500 credit on the Library’s FY20 audit bill. His motion further stated that the credit is to be applied to the first billing of the audit. Tina seconded the motion. The motion carried with Fred opposing.
The group discussed items of New Business:

· Thomas informed the Board that service hours for the Friendsville Branch may need adjusted for the month of July in order to participate in community events, provided they are not cancelled.
· Georgie and Thomas discussed employees excess leave hours with the group. Georgie explained that because the Library has been closed for an extended period of time by order of the Governor, employees have not been able to use their leave. Thomas and Georgie discussed the possibility of extending the deadline for the leave to be used by. The discussion was tabled until the next meeting. 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, June 11th, 2020 at 5:00PM at the Oakland Library.

Christian made the motion to closes the meeting at 6:10PM.  Fred seconded the motion and the motion carried.
Minutes taken and respectfully submitted by Georgie Pingley.
